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MEETING OF COUNTY COUNCIL

13th MARCH 2006
QUESTION 34

 
QUESTION: COUNCILLOR EAMONN TUFFY
To ask the Manager for an outline report on the services/advice offered to Council tenants who have been served with notice of eviction?
REPLY:

In cases where the Council is forced to have recourse to eviction and an eviction date is received from the County Sherriff’s Office, the Council formally notify the tenant, the Garda Siochana, the Health Service Executive Welfare Services, local Community Welfare Officers, the Homeless Unit, local Councillors and other relevant Sections of the Council of that date.

The case Housing Inspector and Welfare Officer keep in regular contact with the family to ensure that they understand that the council intends to pursue the eviction and that they are prepared for the event; that they are fully aware of their rights relating to the availability of emergency accommodation in the short term; and how they might go about organising alternative accommodation for the long term. 

Contact is also maintained with The Homeless Unit throughout the period leading up to the eviction in order to ensure that the Unit are fully aware of the impending eviction and the accommodation requirements of the family so that emergency accommodation is available should the family concerned wish to avail of it. The choice of whether to avail of emergency accommodation is left up to the family. In many cases they will opt to stay with friends or family.

The family are made aware that the case welfare officer is available after the eviction to assist the family in any way that is available to the council. Where this support is availed of the Council’s Welfare Officer’s regularly continue to advise evicted families, liaise with the Health Service Executive’s Welfare Service, Community Welfare Officers and the Homeless Unit to ensure that the family can have long term alternative accommodation arranged as soon as possible.

In addition to the immediate accommodation needs of the evicted family, the Council’s Welfare Officer will advise the family regarding the position with regard to applying for Council housing in the future.

